


4. The proposed population density for the four buildings would result in this development,
at 1,995 persons per hectare, being the new, third densest population per hectare
anywhere in the GTA. I have to wonder what the region is thinking to even consider this!
Council's approval should only be given along with Local Planning Appeal Tribunal resolution of
the Secondary Plan and the recommendations of the Vaughan-Yonge Centre Working Group to
create an integrated neighbourhood in this area.
 
5. There is no provision for office space in any of the towers facing Yonge Street or Steeles
Avenue to justify the density allowed beyond 4.5 Floor Space Index in the Secondary Plan. This
only perpetuates Vaughan as a "bedroom community", without adding any economic value or
employment opportunities for its residents.
 
6. There appears to be very little integration or connection with adjacent proposals (2
Steeles/7028 Yonge and 7040 Yonge). This proposal must be considered together with the
other area proposals to take into account the combined impact on population, traffic,
community and social services and facilities, and other factors. As the Secondary Plan for
the area, which Council approved in 2010, is currently under appeal with the Local Planning
Appeals Tribunal (LPAT), this proposal (and all others in the area) must not be approved until the
Secondary Plan appeal is resolved.
 
7. Regardless of the number and heights of the buildings, they should not be constructed until
after the Yonge Steeles Subway station.
 
Having lived in the area since 1983, I am becoming increasingly concerned with the the direction
things are heading in regards to density. It seems the green light is being given to fill in every
empty space there is, without regard for the neighbourhoods and the people whose lives are
being disrupted. 
 
The existing facilities/infrastructure currently cannot support the large increase in population
proposed for the Yonge-Steeles corridor. I know traffic will overflow into our already disrupted
neighbourhoods. I live on the short stretch of York Hill between Clark and Chabad Gate where we
have non-stop traffic taking a shortcut from Clark Street south to Chabad Gate to Bathurst, or from
Bathurst along Chabad Gate then up York Hill north to Clark, to avoid the new traffic signals at
Bathurst and Clark which are supposed to slow down traffic. These 'no right turn on a red', have
 created a nightmare of speeding cars and trucks for myself and fellow residents, so I can only
imagine how disruptive this new development at Yonge and Steeles will be for neighbourhoods in
the vicinity. For this reason alone, I trust you will consider the current neighbourhood residents
and not green light it without careful consideration of how this will impact the area. 

This proposed development is sure to create traffic congestion and gridlock on both major
thoroughfares and on side streets in the area. Increased traffic like this is a major contributing
factor to air pollution. I thought the city was sincerely committed to greening our area, not to
creating more pollution which impacts the health of human beings and the environment.

Please advise me of any actions Council may take on these proposals. Thank you for considering
the residents and for committing to keeping the integrity of the area.

Peace Always,
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